

west virginia department of environmental protection

Division of Water and Waste Management 601 57th Street, SE Charleston, WV 25304 Phone: 304-926-0495 / Fax: 304-926-0463 Harold D. Ward, Cabinet Secretary dep.wv.gov

MEMORANDUM

TO: Kathy Emery, P.E., Engineer Chief, DWWM

FROM: Jesse Rupe, P.E., DWWM

DATE: July 17, 2024

SUBJECT: Oak Hill Sanitary Board

Bid Overrun Request: 2020S-1859 Collection System Rehabilitation Project

RECOMMENDATION

The Bid Overrun request prepared by The Thrasher Group, Inc. for the above referenced project has been reviewed and is technically feasible.

REQUEST AND DISCUSSION

Oak Hill Sanitary Board opened bids on July 16, 2024. The combined lowest bid amount for both Contract 1 and Contract 2 received were \$427,430 over budget. When construction contingency is reduced to 5%, the project will need an additional \$131,976 of IJDC Bid Overrun Grant to cover the project costs.